
 
 

May 24, 2023 

Rick Smith  

Pennington Borough Public Works Director  

30 N. Main Street  

Pennington, NJ 08534  

NJPDES: NJG0153141 / PI ID #: 207739  

 

RE: APPROVAL OF STORMWATER ASSISTANCE GRANT APPLICATION 

 

Dear Stormwater Program Coordinator, 

The Bureau of NJPDES Stormwater Permitting and Water Quality Management has received your application for the 

Stormwater Assistance Grant.  This letter serves as confirmation that your grant application has been APPROVED.   

By accepting the funding provided by this grant, Pennington Borough is agreeing to use the funding from this grant 

provided by the Department to comply with the requirements of the Tier A MS4 Permit as outlined in the Notice of 

Funding Availability  

Please note, all approved applications are sent for processing on the last Friday of every month, with a turnaround 

time from processing to payment of one to two weeks. Please be sure to alert the municipality’s fiscal staff to expect 

payment dispersal during that time frame.  The payment will be titled “Water Resources Planning Management – 

Stormwater Assistance Grant.” Note that the second portion of the grant payment will be dispersed upon the 

Department’s receipt and approval of the required Tier A permit deliverables as detailed within the “Required 

Elements” section of Department’s Notice of Funding Availability. 

Any funding received by a grantee that is not committed to payment of eligible project costs must be returned to the 

Department. Furthermore, any costs that are not allowed by the Department must also be returned. The determination 

of eligible project costs is at the sole discretion of the Department. 

Additional information about the program guidelines can be found on the Department’s Stormwater Grants webpage, 

including the Notice of Funding Availability and recordings of our previous outreach sessions: 

https://nj.gov/dep/wlm/grants/swgrant.html  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact your County Case Manager at Louisa.Lubiak@dep.nj.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Gabriel Mahon, Bureau Chief 

Bureau of NJPDES Stormwater Permitting and Water Quality Management 

https://nj.gov/dep/wlm/grants/swgrant.html
mailto:Louisa.Lubiak@dep.nj.gov

